College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, November 10, 2004

2:30 p.m. – LA-101

Present:

Classified:
Barbara Allcox, John Christensen, Joyce Edwards, Barb Ross, Teresina Steffes

Faculty:

Saul Jones, Leverett Smith, Ron Weston

Management:
Carol Barrick, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, Mariles Magalong, McKinley Williams

Students:
Gigi Green, Ed Martell, Kevin Pratt, Quanikki VanHook, Hazhir Zahed

Guests:
Susan Lamb, Carlos Murillo 

Absent:
Helen Carr, Judy Mays, Barbara Williams

1.  CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m. by Saul Jones.

2.  INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  Everyone is known.

3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  The agenda was approved with the addition of the Public Safety Committee to New Business. 

4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM October 13, 2004 - The minutes were approved.

5.  STANDING ITEMS:  a) Budget Update - No report.  b) Remodel - Mack distributed a draft schedule of the facilities modernization program.  The schedule is still under discussion due to the relocation of various departments and services from one building to another.  For example, the library will be moved into the cafeteria and fireside rooms. Renovations in the library must be completed before the library and skills center can be moved into the renovated space.  This will delay the move of the Math Department to the Skills Center.  Mack reported that Jeff Kingston guarantees us our 19 plus million dollars from the bond money no matter when we start construction.  We may have to prioritize the projects as building costs continue to rise.  The Library, Vocational and Student Activities are at the DSA (Division of State Architect) for review and permit approval.   In order for us to retrofit the Art Building as originally planned, we will need to evacuate it completely.  We were hoping to use the art yard to continue classes, but this will not be possible.  Therefore, we are looking at off-campus locations to lease for a year or so to hold classes while building projects are being completed.   We have approached WCCUSD about the El Portal school site.  The cost to purchase and renovate that site might be chaper than retrofittin gthe Art Building.  This and other options are being explored.  There was also some discussion about the removal of toxic materials with the demolition of some of the buildings (such as the asbestos in the Humanities' floors). Mack said we are cognizant of the situation and will take the necessary precautions.  
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6.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  a) Smoke Free Campus (Constituencies report back) - Barb said most of the classified were in favor of the policy; however, there was some mention of moving the gazebo by the Humanities Building as the wind carries the smoke in the buildings via the windows.  Saul reported that there were 25 faculty responses, mostly favorable for the proposal.  Tim mentioned the results from the latest student survey (approximately 900 students who participated in the survey), the majority responded favorably to the ban on smoking.  Kevin said the students he has surveyed are in favor of limited smoking areas and not a complete ban.  They also would like to see the date pushed back to Fall 2005 so they can put the policy in their student handbook.  Kevin continued to report that the students would like to see additional gazebos put by the creek behind the library.  However, there is some concern that this area will not be appropriate when construction commences on the SA and the Library.  Saul said this item will be placed back on next month's agenda with management bringing back the revised policy to include moving the gazebo that already exits by the Humanities Building so the smoke cannot blow into the windows, adding another gazebo somewhere by the quad, and pushing the date back so students are able to include the policy in their handbook. The College Council also is awaiting a recommendation from Operations Council regarding the location of the quad area gazebo.

7.  NEW BUSINESS:  a) Public Safety Advisory Committee - Mariles distributed the proposal to adopt a Public Safety Advisory Committee.  We would be the first campus to have such a committee since DVC and LMC do not at this time.  After some discussion, it was decided that perhaps the name should be changed to Police Advisory Committee since the primary purpose seems to be communicating with campus police services.  Mariles said she will ask campus police how they feel about this change and report back.  Ron would like to know how many representatives there will be from the constituencies listed on the composition of the committee and also mentioned that there were no external community names.  Saul said this item will also be placed on next month's agenda after each constituency group comes back with their approval or not and their number of representatives for this committee.  b) Accreditation Self Study - Mack said the College Council has traditionally acted as the steering committee for the accreditation process.  We are trying to use our existing governance structure to oversee the new accreditation standards.  As of last accreditation, there were ten standards; currently there are four standards with all of the same information.  Mack distributed a list of Self Study Committees showing our existing committees and the correlating accreditation standard area.  The only questionable committee we have listed that correlates to the Learning Resources standard area is our Technology Committee.  We may want to add the Academic Skills Advisory Committee to that area.  Mack also announced that we would like to have someone from the accreditation commission come to CCC for some training.  Deborah Blue, a former CCC employee who now serves on the accreditation commission, will be invited.  c) All College Day - Saul and Mack presented the proposal for All College Day.  We want to take advantage of the day by using the accreditation language to have a "dialogue" with all constituencies groups on campus to determine the expectations of a Contra Costa College graduate or certificate awardee.  
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We want to know what kinds of skills and knowledge and abilities we expect our graduates to possess. The plan on All College Day is to have our employees and students break out in work groups for 45 minutes (using the classrooms in the LA corridor) and then report back as an entire college (in LA-100).  The members of College Council were in agreement with this proposal.  

8. OTHER:  none

9.  ANNOUNCEMENTS: Quanikki mentioned that the students were disappointed in the audience turn out for the political forum the other day.  She continued to report that they are grateful to instructors such as Carolyn Hodge who always brings her classes to campus events but they would like to see other faculty/student support as well as classified and managers.  It was mentioned that perhaps Jennifer could propose at management council to have the managers encourage their classified staff to attend at least two campus events per academic year as part of their staff development since funds are limited and this would serve a two-fold purpose.  Mack suggested that perhaps the College Hour issue needed to be reconsidered.  After some discussion, it was decided that this was not a good idea since we have tried it unsuccessfully several times in the past.  Mack further suggested that the students continue to lobby The Advocate to continue placing the events in the newspaper and perhaps write articles on them.  Kevin said the ambassador program is working on connecting with students in order to encourage them to attend campus events.  Ed said that a lot of attendance is based on word-of-mouth encouragement as well and being able to make announcements in the classrooms.  Carol suggested encouraging students to obtain an e-mail address so we may send notices of events via e-mail.  Barb said this has been discussed at the district marketing meetings but we would have to be careful not to become SPAM with our students.  Jennifer mentioned the legality of that issue as we are asking for students' e-mail addresses on our applications in good faith to send them enrollment information.  

Jennifer announced that next Wednesday, November 17, 2004, there will be a Fall Festival in the amphitheater from 11:00 to 1:00 p.m. prior to the Hot Jobs/Big Bosses Workshop.  They are asking for constituency-based teams to participate in the first annual high noon challenge with the winners receiving year-long bragging rights and a trophy.  The challenge will include agility, knowledge and endurance type games.  

10.  NEXT MEETING - Wednesday, December 8, 2004

11.  ADJOURNMENT - Saul adjourned the meeting at 4:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

